

Department of Human Services

Aging and People with Disabilities Safety, Oversight and Quality Unit PO Box 14530, Salem, OR 97309 Phone: (503) 373-2227

Fax (503) 378-8966

Portland State

Institute on Aging

ODHS-22-006-CBC Provider Alert

January 23, 2023

TO: Community Based Care Facilities

FROM: Safety, Oversight, and Quality

RE: Reminder to Complete Portland State University (PSU) Questionnaire

Mailed to Your Community

For several years, the Oregon Department of Human Services (ODHS) has contracted with the Institute on Aging at PSU to collect information about assisted living, residential care, and memory care (AL/RC/MC) communities.

In early February 2023, each community in Oregon will receive an envelope from PSU that includes the following forms:

- One Community-Based Care 2023 Community Questionnaire, which asks about the services and policies at your AL/RC/MC,
- Three Community-Based Care **Resident** Characteristics Questionnaires, which ask about three randomly selected current residents, and,
- A frequently asked questions page.

The purpose of the project is to inform providers, consumers, and state agency staff about resident needs and community services and policies. **ODHS requests providers to complete the questionnaires and return them to PSU**.

The deadline for returning the questionnaires is March 3, 2023.

If you need additional copies of the questionnaires or have questions, contact Diana Jacoby at 503.725.6635 or cbcor@pdx.edu.

Reports based on questionnaires completed by communities in previous years is available at https://www.pdx.edu/ioa/oregon-community-based-care-project.